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Dear Members and Friends of St. Johns,

I would like to express my heart-felt thanks to all of you who helped make the Easter Egg Project
such a tremendous success. We learned a lot, worked hard, and I personally enjoyed spending time with
each of you in the kitchen and getting to knowyou better. There were moments of almost panic, when
the chocolate misbehaved, to moments of shear joy, when the last egg was snuggled in its box and re­
ceived a bow. We hand-rolled and dipped 1525 one-ounce eggs and out of that amount we only lost four
that were not useable. I think that's pretty amazing! At one point on Wednesday morning we had thir­
teen people working, some of whom were not signed up to do so, but just happened to stop by, and I am
sure glad you did.

Your contributions of skill, ingredients, time, money, shaping and dipping, decorating, boxing and la­
beling were a labor of love...and it showed. Be proud of yourself for a job well-done! Finally, I wish to
thank all those who placed orders for yourselves and others. This endeavor would not have happened
without those of you who gave encouragement by placing orders. I appreciate your love and support,
but most of all I thank the Lord for your participation and the wonderful team spirit that we shared
during this project. Janette (jjurroUIJIi
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A Note From our Pastor

How wonderful to see the church filled to capacity on Easter Sunday. Did you realize that during the
first Easter service one of the disciples was missing? Can you imagine that? Of all the services to
miss, how could Thomas miss the very first Easter service? John 20:19-31 records the event. The
writer tells us the other disciples were behind closed doors and Jesus appeared before them. He
blessed them and then showed them his hands and his side before commissioning them to do the work
they were called to do. In verse 24 we read, "But Thomas (who was called the Twin), one of the twelve,
was not with them when Jesus came." There is no explanation why Thomas was absent. The fact is that
we really don't know where he was or what he was doing. He may have been in hiding, for we are told
that when Jesus appeared to the other disciples they were in fear behind locked doors. He may have
been off by himself searching for some understanding of the events that had just transpired. We don't
know why he was not there. We only know he was absent. The truth is that just like Thomas, we also
risk missing something potentially great when we are absent from the assembling of God's people. How
could Thomas have known that the one time he was out doing whatever it was that he was doing, Christ
would appear? There is something wonderful about coming together as God's people and realizing as a
corporate body just how much God loves us. Specifically, God loves you. Let that message be the foun­
dation and the cornerstone of your life. Jesus did not go to Calvary just so we have another holiday or
even to stimulate the economy with people doing additional shopping. He went to the cross because he
loves you. He emerged from the tomb, leaving it empty, to announce that eternal life is yours and mine,
through his love.

Think about that as you go about the business of living. Let it be the foundation of all your relation­
ships. The spirit of Christ's love has been placed within us and because of that we can never be the
same. The spirit of Easter is planted in our very being. We are now to cultivate and grow that planting.
We all know about the importance of providing a good foundation, when it is in building a home or a life.
Christ has laid the foundation. What will we build upon it?

Thanks for your faithfulness. PCL-ftor 13a.L



A "Note" about Music Ministry

Musical Events in the Months of May and June
Sunday, May 1 is Youth Sunday. St. John's Youth Choir and Youth Instrumental Ensemble will present
special music and share their Philadelphia trip highlights.

In the evening of Sunday, May 1 we will have Mr. Terry Hall come to St. John's to present his south­
ern gospel concert at 6:30 p.m. in Donaldson Hall.

The Mother's Day Sunday, May 8 St. John's Children's Choir will present its year end program in the
worship service. We will also have guest musicians Prelude Chamber Youth String Orchestra, directed
by violinist Kevin Phamto perform special music. Our Children's Choir members worked diligently with
teachers PamEggerton and Nicki White to prepare this special concert.

St. John's Bells of Praise and Golden Chimers will join together to perform their annual spring concert
on Sunday, May 15 at 3 p.m. in Donaldson Hall. The program includes beautiful hymn arrangements,
some broadway show tunes, handbell duet, and a handbell quartet. The concert will be followed by the
popular Ice Cream Social.

St. John's Sanctuary Choir will perform Johannes Brahms "A German Requiem" on Sunday, May 22 at
7:30 p.m. with guest conductor Dr. Donald Sutherland (Kitty Yang's professor at the Peabody Conser­
vatory). The Arlington UMC choir and orchestra, and the Columbia Pike Community Chorus will join St.
John's Sanctuary Choir for this special concert.

Saturday, June 4 Dr. Carol Ann Berry and her piano students will present their annual concerto con­
cert with guest conductor Mr. Dingwall Fleary, music director of the McLean Symphony Orchestra. St.
John's own Ciara Prencipe will be one of the performers. Details will be announced in the church Sunday
bulletin.

Monday, June 6 at 7:30 p.m. the PoeMiddle School Symphonic Band, directed by Mr. Scott Niehoff
will perform a concert at St. John's. Our Youth members, Katie Pacakand Robyn Strong are among the
performers.

2011 Music Camp
St. John's 2011 music camp is combined with St. John's Vacation Bible School into a whole day program.
The theme of 2011 Vacation Bible School is "Hometown Nazareth - Where Jesus was a Kid". Music

Campwill teach the wonderful music from the VBS teaching material, plus teaching rhythmic activities
for 4 & 5 year olds while elementary school kids learn to play various musical instruments. The detailed
information of 2011 Vacation Bible School and Music Campis posted on St. John's church website.
The dates will be Monday, July 11 to Friday, July 15 with a celebration concert on Sunday, July 17
in the worship service.
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Making Homes Warmer, safer and Drier
Transforming Uves

Patti Parker - ASP Coordinator
Angie Garrison - Assistant ASP Coordinator

ASP 2011- Mingo County, West Virginia
July 24th - July 30th

We are very excited to announce that this summer St. John's will be living the ASP theme:
"Follow the Word & Transform the World" with THREE teams on our ASP mission trip to
Mingo County, WV, the week of July 24-July 30. We are excited to have this opportunity to
serve our AWESOME God by helping families in need in Central Appalachia as we embark on
our 22nd year with ASP.

Every year, more than 12,000 youth from around the country come to rural Central Appalachia to
help Appalachia Service Project (ASP) repair homes for low-income families. They bring
boundless energy and spread tons of hope. ASP'S goal is to make homes warmer, safer, and drier
for needy families throughout Kentucky, Tennessee, Virginia, and West Virginia. We might
install insulation, repair porches or reinforce foundations; but ASP is much more than just a
building program - forging friendships and sharing God's love is just as important as swinging
hammers. We'll get to know the families we're serving, we'll meet volunteers from other
churches and we'll come home with a renewed and strengthened faith because of our experience.

This summer St. Johns will be taking 10 adults and 11 youth to join approximately 450 other
church groups in a week of service at one of the 28 ASP Summer Centers. These groups will
spend Monday through Friday repairing the homes of families caught in economic despair. After
a few days of hard work repairing homes with ASP, their hands will become a little tougher, their
arms a little stronger, and their relationships with God a whole lot deeper. In the evenings, they
will learn more about poverty issues and Appalachian culture, process their daily activities, and
enjoy recreation and fellowship with new-found friends. They will return home with a passion
for service, a renewed compassion for other people, and a fresh appreciation for their place and
purpose in this world.

This year's theme, "Follow the Word, Transform the World" is based on Romans 12:2 "Do
not be conformed to this world, but be transformed by the renewing of your minds, so that
you may discern what is the will of God - what is good and acceptable and perfect."
ASP volunteers are strongly committed to serving the Lord by preparing themselves mentally,
physically and spiritually for this mission. Much is expected of an ASP group!!! Studying,
teambuilding, fundraising and following Christ will all be part of our ASP experience.

This year as we travel to Mingo County, West Virginia, to be the "Hands and Feet" of Christ, we
ask for your prayers and your encouragement as a lot of us are stepping outside our comfort zone
and depending on our faith and our God to strengthen and enable us to participate in this life
changing mission.

Appalachia's poorest families urgently need our help, but they will change our lives too. Because
when you put your faith in action, God acts in your heart. And when you change the lives of



others, they have a way of changing you. We need your help to make a lasting dent in
Appalachian poverty. So if you are interested in supporting your St. John's ASP teams, we ask
that you consider sponsoring us with a donation to help us to cover the cost of this week of
service.

The cost for one week on ASP is $50 per day, per volunteer. With 21 enthusiastic volunteers, we
need your help! All money contributed is 100% tax-deductible, greatly appreciated and is used to
pay for work supplies and materials, our transportation to Mingo County and room & board at a
school in the community we serve. If you are able to make a donation in any amount, please
make your check payable to St. John's UMC, and in the memo section, write" ASP
2011" to ensure proper credit. You can then mail your check to St. John's or put it in the
offertory plate on any Sunday.

We ask that you keep all of our volunteers in your prayers, whether you can make a
donation for our trip or not. Please lift up the families we will serve, the ASP staff, and
the ministry of ASP as a whole. We encourage you to prayerfully consider supporting our
mission in any way that you can.

Thank you and God Bless you from your 2011 ASP Volunteers!!!

Dee Dee Fox

Angie Garrison
Alice Gehl
Brittani Gonzales
Megan Guglielmo
Mike Jennings
Hannah Listopad

Mitchell Meaney
Devin Moore
Reid Moore
Tyler Pacak
Patti Parker
Kelly Pratt
Melissa Pratt

Scott Pratt
Holly Prencipe
J.R. Stratton
Glenda Veborg
Dale Wilson
Dale Wurzer
Charlotte Wyatt

Follow the Word, Transform the World!!



A Note from the eELT

No God, No Peace - KnowGod, KnowPeace! That's what the bumper sticker on the car in front of me
said while I sat parked along one of the seemingly endless construction stretches along the Capital
Beltway. It was a good time to pause and think about that bumper sticker and the meaning behind it.

The Apostle Paulsaid, "Beanxious for nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication, with
thanksgiving, let your requests be made known to God; and the peace of God, which surpasses all under­
standing, willguard your hearts and minds through Christ Jesus." (Philippians 4:6-7).

Recent surveys show membership in most churches dropping in the last decades. Attendance in Sunday
Schools and Worship services have waned (1.6 Million in 1968 to 846,000 in 2009 - from
www.churchsocietv.ora). In this "Information Age," media-hype, false data, impressions, blogs, and in­
dividual agendas pervade the communication waves. This has always been true since the beginnings of
the early Christian church when various persons and personalities struggled to lead the new Christian
believers.

How do we get to know God - and peace -- if we don't try to learn the scripture given us in the Bible?
Learning scripture through Bible Studies and Sunday School educates us in the stories of Christ and
the Bible. By doing so, we can know the truth of the Word as a light and an anchor to hold on to when
our behavior, belief and value systems are challenged.

Bible Studies for Adults is available to everyone at St John's for our learning and spiritual foundation.

Adult Bible Study (Sundays. 9-10 AM)
Young Adults Debbie Ashby/JR Stratton
Life Applications Suzanne Dorick
New Beginnings Allen Lovell
Bible Study Rusty Grimsley
Bible Study Bob Winstead

McDonald's
S-2
S-5
S-9
Parlor

In addition to the Adult Bible Study classes above, another Bible Study with June Aylor is offered on
Thursdays, 10:30 AM - Noon in the church library. This weekly Bible Study gives thoughtful discus­
sion and reading from the Old and New Testaments.

Beginning in June, for 13 weeks through summer, St John's will offer a "One-Room Sunday School" for
Children and Families (9:00 - 10:00 AM). The program will offer Bible stories, lessons, crafts, play
and song to children ages 4 - 5th grade. Parents and older siblings will be invited to come! We are
planning a "kick-off" breakfast in early June and will let the fun - and learning - begin! Stay tuned for
more information ....



St. John's United Methodist Church

Vacation Bible School and Music Camp
July 11-15, 2011

July 17 - Celebration and Luncheon
Dear Parents:

We are looking forward to an exciting Vacation Bible School at St John's UMC, July 11-15, 2011!
At "Hometown Nazareth - Where Jesus Was a Kid," your child will experience life in Nazareth
through Bible scripture, stories, the marketplace setting, a storyteller, arts and crafts, snacks and
songs.

The VBS morning program will take place from 9:00 AM to Noon, for children 3 years (potty-trained)
to rising 6th graders. Cost for attending the Vacation Bible School is $10 and is due with Regis­
tration. Checks can be made payable to St John's UMC (note: "VBS 2011").

An afternoon Music Camp, 12:45 - 3:45 PM is featured for children 4 years to rising 6th graders,
where they will sing and learn to play musical instruments. There is no charge for attending Music
Camp. NOTE: There is no afternoon program for 3-year olds. Three- year old children willneed to be
picked up by parents at Noon.

Lunch, 12:00 - 12:45 PM. Children staying for Music Campwill need to bring a bag lunch and drink.
(See Safety note below regarding food allergies.)

Donations to Mission. Each morning we open assembly at 9:00 AM and receive donations for an out­
reach mission for children. Your child will learn more about the mission project each day.

The children will return to the Sanctuary each morning before noon for departure - or gather for
lunch if they are staying for the Music Camp. If your child will not be participating in the afternoon
Music Camp,you will be asked to sign out your child at the appropriate station. Children need to be
signed out by the adult who is picking them up.

Thursday, July 14 is WATER Day ("water on the lawn"...hose, sprinklers, water slide). Have your
child wear a swimsuit under street clothes. Pleasesend dry underwear and a towel with them in a bag
with their name in it on Thursday.

CELEBRATION SUNDAY- July 17. Your child will participate in a musical program at St John's
United Methodist Church during the worship hour 10:30 - 11 :30 AM. You are invited to attend! A
family luncheon will be served in Donaldson Hall following the program.

SAFETY: For safety at recreation time, please have your child(ren) wear sneakers. Please do not bring
any item containing peanut butter, blueberries, tree nuts, pineapple or tomatoes, as there are children
who are allergic to these items.

We look forward to seeing your child for Vacation Bible School and Music Camp,July 11-15, at
St. John's UMC and sharing God's peace, love and JOY all during the week!



United Methodist Women
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CHURCH WOMEN UNITED

Church Women United invites you to the MAY FRIENDSHIP DAY "Living Our Friendship, Passingon the
Key" service at Bush Hill Presbyterian, 4916 Franconia Rd., Alexandria on Friday, May 6 at 10:00 am.
The International Fellowship of the Least Coins will be collected. A reception will follow the service.
Call Maryann Lacheman, 703-425-5625, if a ride is needed.

St John's UMW Spring Meeting - May 14th, 12:00-2:00 p.m.
St John's UMW will hold its annual Spring meeting with a "Salad Luncheon" on Saturday, May 14. We
are delighted that Tom Hazelwood, Assistant General Secretary for disaster response for United
Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR) will be the guest speaker, and will tell us about its opera­
tions.

Mr. Hazelwood is an ordained Methodist Minister, a native of Arkansas, and has directed national disas­

ter response for UMCOR since 1998. Mr. Hazelwood works with annual conferences and a network of
trained volunteers within the United Methodist Church to bring assistance to persons who are left dev­

astated by US disasters. He works closely with the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA),
the American Red Cross and Church World Service, as well as other faith-based or voluntary organiza­
tions, to coordinate resources to those who are most in need after disaster.

Invitation to this luncheon is extended to all women - you need not be a member of St John's

UMW to attend - Bring a Guestl Each Circle is requested to bring 3 Salads (2 main, 1 sweet), and 1
Bread (rolls or sweet breads). Tea cookies are also welcome.
Childcare is available. Contact: Jean at 703-569-4857.

CIRCLES -- SET-UP: Women in Action. SERVE: Joy. CLEAN-UP: Friends.

The "ticket price" to the luncheon is to bring school supplies that will fill decorated school bags
for UMCOR "School Kits." (NOTE: There is more information regarding UMCOR Kits in another UMW
Section of the Chimes.) A list of the school supplies follows --

School Kits contain the following: (Donation: $11- Shipping $1 per Kit)
Three 70-count spiral or tape-bound pads of 8.5" x 11"ruled paper or pads approximately 250 sheets of
paper
1 pair blunt scissors (rounded tip) 1 30-centimeter ruler (12")
1 hand-held penci I sharpener 6 unsharpened penciIs wi erasers
1 large eraser (2.5") 1 box of 24 crayons
114" x 16" finished size cloth bag with cloth handles wi Velcro, snap or button closure
Place all items in bag

Camp Highroad Summer Camp - CampHighroad, located near Middleburg, VA, is a wonderfully fun
summer camp experience for children - activities include swimming, hiking, crQfts, and games. Bro­
chures and Registration forms regarding the summer sessions for children at CampHighroad are avail­
able outside the church office or visit their website at www.camphiqhroad.orq.St. John's UMW has a

scholarship available to help cover camp costs. Pleasecontact Vicki Holcombe 703-256-2246 for more
information.



United Methodist Women

Candle Burning is a Virginia Conference UMW project which was started in 1990 to fund missions.
Through Candle Burning UMW members have the opportunity to be in mission with women, youth and
children who need help in the United States and around the world AND the opportunity to honor or re­
member special persons in their lives. Donations are made in honor of or in memory of family and
friends. After totaling contributions we determine how many minutes of "total mission" we have sup­
ported for the work of United Methodist Women.

Each May we can honor or remember our loved ones through the Candle Burning program by donating 60
cents for a second, $36.00 for a minute or a donation of any amount.

Please complete the form below and return it with your check (payable to St. John's UMW) to your
Circle Treasurer or VickiHolcombe by July 1.

•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

$1.20
$5.00

In Honor/Memory of Amount
Memory

Honor

Time in Seconds
2

Please print
Your Name: _

Recipient Name
Sample: Mary Jones
Sample: Sally Smith



United Methodist Women

DATES TO REMEMBER:

May 6, 10:00-11:00 a.m. - Church Women United "May Friendship Day" @ Bush Hill Presbyterian
Church, 4916 Franconia Road, Alexandria - (703) 922-9185. Program is on "Women of the Bible." Con­
tact Maryann Lacheman @ 703-425-5625.

May 13-15 - UMW Spiritual Life Retreat @ VUMAC, Blackstone, VA.

Rev. Tammy Estep, District Superintendent to the Eastern Shore will lead a program "Blessed to be a
Blessing." For Information and Register Contact: Joyce Winston, 2411 Pembroke Ave, Hampton, VA
23664-1243. (Phone: 757-851-6897 Email: Buckrow@aol.com).

May 21, 4:00-7:00 p.m., Alex District UMW "Young Women's Event" (women 18 - 35 yrs) @ Lincol­
nia UMC, 6335 Little River Turnpike, Alexandria, VA. "Let's Do Dinner," will feature Chef Bill Hough
teaching participants to prepare 3 elegant but simple dinners. Register with Maria Ward @
maria.ward@gmail.com -- 703-548-8031.

Circles of St John's United Methodist Women

St John's UMW has six active circles, offering fellowship and activities for women of all ages.
Contact the Church Office @ 703-256-6655 if you are interested:
Jackson Meets 1st Tuesday of the month at 10:30 AM
Joy Meets 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7:30 PM
Kaleidoscope For young women of high-school, college age and beyond!
Lowery Meets 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10:00 AM
Reed/Wohlford Meets 2nd Monday at 10:00 AM
Sunshine Circle Does not meet as circle group- provides caring ministries to others
Women-in-Action Meets 2nd Tuesday of the month in church Library at 7:00 PM
Friends Supports General Meetings - members-at-Iarge stay connected bye-mail

CIRCLE RESPONSIBIUTIES
MAY
Kitchen/Cards: Women-in-Action
Greeters: Jackson

JUNE
Kitchen/Cards: Reed/Wohlford
Greeters: Friends

Kits for UMCOR. Once again, St. John's UMW will be collecting kits to help replenish the United
Methodist Committee on Relief (UMCOR) supply. There is a need for all types of kits - Health Kits
($12), School Kits ($11), Baby/Layette Kits ($35) and Sewing Kits ($18) and for Emergency Clean-up
Buckets($50). Information on making a kit can be found in the UMW Directory. Please give your kit or
a check for the value of a kit to Vicki Holcombe by June 1for delivery to the VirginiaAnnual Confer­
ence. Please include $1 for shipping each kit ($3 for Clean-up buckets).



Church News

Save the Date-May 251
On May 25 from 4:00 -10:00 p.m. come to the
Pizza Hut at 8708 Little River Tpke, Fairfax. We
have partnered with Wesley Housing to raise
funds for both St. John's and Wesley. Watch the
bulletin for more information.

Attention Graduate/ Parents of Graduates

It's that time of year again! Please sub­

~~.' mit no lat.er than June 5th to the
.<~:~ church office the name of our gradu-., 'I

Gl'stllalioD ates. We need name of High School sen-
iors and school they plan to attend in the

fall. We also need the names of our University
and College graduates, please include degree re­
ceived. Graduates will be recognized on Graduate
Sunday, June 19. Please email to
st johnsl@aol.com
Do it now, before you forget!

St . John Is Reaches Out to the Community
Recently St. John's received a big IIThank
Youll from a neighbor in Edsall Park when she
heard that we collect blood four times a year for
the INOV A Blood Donor Center. Her husband has

a medical condition that requires frequent blood
transfusions at INOV A Hospital. He may

be one of the many persons who are B1helped with the blood you donate .. I
Our next blood drive is scheduled for DRIVE
Sunday June 26 at St. John's. Please mark your
calendar and plan to donate at that time. Watch
the church bulletin and next month's Chimes for
more information.

Prayer Ministry
May prayer focus: All students and their summer
activities.

How does St. John's reach out to our young peo­
ple, individually or as a group?

From the Board of Trustees
Due to a recent infestation of mice in the

church buildings, it is necessary to remind
church members and the CECE staff not to

store food products in classrooms or offices.
The storage of food products shall be limited
to two areas; the Donaldson Hall kitchen and

the multi-use storage closet across from the
kitchen. Food products must be stored in se­
cured containers or the kitchen refrigerator at
all times. Any food product left out and not su­
pervised, will be put in the trash system for
disposal. The 2008 Discipline of the United
Methodist Church (section 2532), subject to
the direction of the charge conference, the
board of trustees shall have the supervision,
oversight and care of real property owned by
the local church and of all real property and
equipment acquired directly by the local church
and of all real property and equipment acquired
directly by the local church or by any society,
board, class, commission, or similar organization
connected therewith.

Thank You

Thank you to all my friends at St. John's for
your many thoughts, prayers, calls and cards in
response to my mother's death. These have
meant a great deal to Nina and me. St. John's
has always come through for my mother and for
us. We appreciate each of you. Thank you.
Bob Brock and Nina Frederick

Coffee Time

Thank you to Ray Cribbs and Lois and Roy Low­
ery for being the host for coffee time for
April. A special thank you to the UMMfor sup­
plying items after Sunrise service on Easter
Sunday. The May Coffee Time is being hosted
by the Acolyte families.



Birthdays I Anniversaries I and Remembrances

May Birthdays ...
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1 Jalen Burgess, William Burnett
2 James Amery, Eileen CanavanLeamon

PamGallagher
3 Danny Green
5 James Ashby, Jim LaViolette, Michael Stearns
6 Harry Hall, Milton Heath
7 Denise Eslinger
8 Zachary Walker
9 Gina Barry, Virginia Halterman, Lisa Kinzer
10 Leah Grimsley, Douglas Simmons,

Jessica Strong, Robert Ulrey
11 Carolyn Hamilton
13 Brenna Barry, Carolyn Lee, Lois Lowery
15 Kathleen Stanton, Morgan Stanton
17 Hannah Listopad
18 Chase Stearns

19 John Gilchrist, Heather Gregory
22 Vicki Holcombe, Connor Reynolds
23 Allie Wheeler

24 Madison Crandall, Shelly Bailey, Jay Train
26 Sandy Greer, Patsy Settle
27 June Aylor, Nancy Madert, Beth Orth
28 Jessica Gray, Beth Rehberger
29 Bob Brock

30 Roy Lowery
31 Brian Gregory, Jonah Kuhlman

Family Members Serving Overseas
Chris Roberts, nephew of Corene Danehower
(deployed to Iraq)
Chali Cameron, son of Tippy & Bo Cameron
(deployed to Afghanistan)
David Kemp,husband of Natalya Kemp
(deployed to Afghanistan)
James Crowder, grandson of
Margo & Jim Robinson (deployed to Afghanistan)
If you have a family member serving on active
duty we would like to include their name on this
prayer list. Let the office know.

8 Tip & Vicki Holcombe
9 Don & Ann Lahr
11 Debbie White & James Saunders

15 Scott & Peri Ulrey, Amy & Blaine Jackson
16 Ron & Kathy Kinzer
18 David & Candy Brassard,

Patrick & Melissa Pacak

20 Ernest & Karen Blaine,

Terry & Kay Donald
24 David & Ann Via

27 Matthew & Carrie Halterman
29 Michael & Rachel Parker

~.," KOOp
I ~Jw...Je t~'Ien<lS

: -::~He<n't

In Our Prayers
Members: Lois Augustad, Betty Ayscue,
Marquerite Bickers, Louise Claytor, Vicki Collins,
Leonard Etheridge, Lucille Garton, Justina Gray,
Tiny Hartzell, Linda Hitchcock, Ed Jones,
Helen Jones, Margaret Marsh, Barbara Murray,
Anne Stegall, Macel Thompson.
Extended Family: Virginia Cook, Nellie Davis,
Dottie Giannini, Nancy Gonzales, Becky Jackson,
Winona Kelsheimer, Henry and Kay Lind,
Sadako Lykes, Jack McNeil, Gary Revercomb,
Joy Sadoti, Bill and Betty Smith, and
Bert Wood Jr.

Please pray for other members and friends
not named here but in need of our prayers.



St. John's United Methodist Church
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Youth Sunday

7:30pm Scouts8:00am Life Line10:30am SR10:30am Bible4:00pm Piano
9:00am Sunday
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9:00am Sunday
5:00pm Choir &9:30am CECE7:30pm Joy Circle10:00am BibleSummer Chimes Due8:00am Prayer
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(Sanctuary:7:15pm Church (Library)Atera(Library)

10:30am Worship

7:30pm ScoutsCouncil10:00am SR Saints10:00am ASP
Service

980 (D. H.)(Library) (HermitageWorkday
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